
Date: March 5, 2025 
 
Subject: Testimony in opposition to SB216 
 
To: Senate Committee On Energy and Environment 
  
Chair Sollman, Vice Chair Brock Smith, and members of the Senate Committee On Energy and 
Environment 
 
I am writing in opposition to SB216. This bill would repeal the safeguards that currently keep Oregonians 
and our environment safe from further nuclear activity and waste. This bill would also ignore the fact 
that repealing this law requires both a currently licensed national nuclear waste facility AND approval 
from Oregon voters to lift the moratorium.   
 
I urge your committee to oppose SB216. 
Thank you. 
 
Sarah Chaney 


